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	DR
	Head of Coach Development

	Ron Morrison 
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	DL
	Company Secretary

	Alison Lunn 
	AL 
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	Francesca Snitjer
	FS
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	Richard Bowker (Items 3-9 only)
	RB 
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	Apologies
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	Hugh Buchanan
	HB
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	Alison Johnstone
	AJ
	
	
	

	Sandra Frame
	SF
	
	
	

	Jo Butterfield
	JB
	
	
	

	Margaret Brown
	MB
	
	
	


	Ref
	Agenda
	Led by

	1. 
	Welcome and Introductions 
	IB

	2. 
	Non-Executive Directors meeting with Auditors Henderson Loggie
	IB (non-exec only)

	3. 
	Apologies
	All

	4. 
	Declarations of Interest
	All

	5. 
	Minutes of previous meeting held 12 June 2017
	All

	6. 
	Matters Arising and Action Point Tracker from the Minutes 
	All

	7. 
	Perform When It Counts – 12-month tracker – feedback and updates as appropriate
	MM 

	8. 
	CEO Report – with updates and discussions on critical items
	MM 

	9. 
	UKA Chair - introduction to Richard Bowker along with brief UKA update on strategy progress and opportunities for further discussion
	IB/RB

	10. 
	Performance Update 
	RH 

	11. 
	Coach Development Update 
	DR

	12. 
	AGM Update
	MM

	13. 
	National Records Ratification Update  
	MMg 

	14. 
	Finance Update 
	DA 

	15. 
	Competition Review Update
	MM

	16. 
	CRM Timelines update 
	MM

	17. 
	AOB 
	ALL


	18. 
	Date of next meeting – 13th November 2017


	ALL

	Ref
	Discussion/Resolution 
	Action 
	Update 

	 
	MM updated the Board on all current welfare matters

	
	

	 2
	Non-Executive Directors meeting with Auditors Henderson Loggie
	
	

	
	At the outset of the meeting, the non-executive directors and the company secretary met with the Company’s auditor, Jamie Davidson of Henderson Loggie to discuss the audit, and the auditor’s report and accounts.

The auditor referred to the report that had been circulated and approved in July 2017.  He emphasised that this report and accounts had been prepared in the context of a clean and unqualified audit report, but he wanted the board to understand some of the sensitivities, and the investigations that had been undertaken as part of the audit.  He commented particularly on policies on revenue recognition and the going concern test that had been applied.  He also noted the transition to the new accounting framework required by FRS 102, as this was the first time that this had been applied to the company’s accounts.  This had occasioned a difference in the way untaken staff holidays were shown.  It had also meant that, in the absence of independent valuations, trophies had been written down in these accounts.  

He also highlighted a minor issue with the application of the company’s systems in relation to its stated capitalisation policy.  

It was agreed that the company’s control structure was what could be expected in the context of Scottish Athletics’ size and that this structure was supplemented by the reports the company made to Sport Scotland.


	
	

	  1,3
	Welcome and Introductions and Apologies
	
	

	
	The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and noted that apologies had been received from Sandra Frame, Margaret Brown, Alison Johnstone, Jo Butterfield and Hugh Buchanan. 

The Board and staff introduced themselves to RB.
	
	

	  4
	Declarations of Interest
	
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest. 
	
	

	  5
	Minutes of previous meeting
	
	

	
	Item 7: Children’s 1st - MM advised that scottishathletics now have a new Welfare Officer, Angus MacDonald. A review of the policies and procedures has now commenced and a number of areas which need updating have already been identified. A paper outlining these updates will be brought back to the Board for review at future meeting. 

Item 5: It was confirmed that the club application from the Glasgow Pole Vault school would be revisited as part of a review of membership categories, with an indicated timescale for this being the 2018 AGM 2018. 


	Paper outlining policy and procedure updates to be brought to future meeting


	

	
	Item 8: Risk Assessment – It was noted that a temporary member of staff was appointed to support DR through the restructuring process of the Coaching Team. 
Item 11: It was agreed that an Equality Impact Assessment would be carried out and fed back to the RR&CC Commission. 

The minutes from the 12.06.17 meeting were approved 
	EIA to be carried out on medal count for the National XC
	

	  6
	Matters Arising and Action Point Tracker from the minutes 
	
	

	
	MM reported that the Risk Authority paper has been approved and is to be reviewed every 6 months 
The MOU with SAMH has been signed off and funding received.  

Permitting is an ongoing project and incorporated within the new CRM system. 

Eligibility – RH advised that discussions around the articles have been held with DL. The articles allow the committee to use their discretion, on a case by case basis. It was noted that the athlete concerned had now been approved and has since competed for Scotland.  

Article changes – the feedback from the Board on the proposed article changes was taken into consideration. The changes are now to be proposed at the AGM and have been communicated to the sport. The deadline for counter proposals is the 15th of September. 


	
	

	  7
	Perform When It Counts – 12-month tracker
	
	

	
	MM updated the Board on the progress tracker for 2017-18. 

It was highlighted that under 2.a, although current membership figures have dropped since the last monthly report, they are up 3.1% on this time last year. The option to pay membership fees by direct debit will be available with the new CRM system, which should help even out monthly fluctuations. MM advised that there are steep increases in membership figures before championships, when people renew their membership in order to compete. 
The Board was reminded that Club members do not necessarily need to be a member of scottishathletics, but need to be a member to compete in championships. 
MM noted that the RAG rating under point 5b is due to limited engagement and strong league leader opinion to continue within current format within the Women’s league.  

There were no further questions on the tracker. 

	
	

	   8
	CEO Report 
	
	

	
	MM referred to his written report. 

Item 1: MM updated the board on the staffing changes within the Events and Coaching Teams.  

It was noted that CH is covering the support for the North Clubs while Julie Mollison is full time Team Manager for the CGS 2018. 
Arnold black has been appointed as the Official scottishathletics Historian. 

MM also reported that due to a significant number of our road racing courses requiring updated/new measurement, scottishathletics are looking to appoint a course measurement lead to coordinate the delivery of course measurements (along with the Association of UK Course Measurers), communicating and system updating as well as liaison to our events team.  
Item 2: MM advised that the contract with DW Sport & Fitness is about to be signed off as part of a wider Home Countries arrangement. 
He also confirmed that scottishathletics have agreed a partnership deal with Great Run Company for the next 3 years.  
IB advised that discussions have taken place with the Scottish Government around the possibility of having one licencing authority for all road races. A meeting to discuss this proposal is due to take place later this month.
Discussions have taken place with a sportwear company about a possible sponsorship deal for our national teams from 2018.  
Item 3: The funding from the Scottish Government for the Equalities and Inclusion Projects has now been received. It was agreed that CH would give an update on this at the next Board meeting.  

Item 5: MM advised of an update on his circulated report to include National records from both Eilish McColgan (5000m) and Chris O’Hare (1500m).  

Item 7: Thanks was relayed to the Commissions for their support around the delivery of events. 

It was noted that the future use of Scotstoun as a Championship venue is to be reviewed. Discussions with the Track & Field commission will be ongoing to see how to take this forward. 
Item 9: The partnership with SAMH has now been fully integrated, with regular strategic meetings taking place. The decision about the next phase post April 18 will be explored at the next Board meeting. 

Item 11: PJ updated the Board on the latest social media stats around the Senior Champs at the end of August, which were comparable with those at London 2017. 

MM relayed thanks to Peter Jardine and Sue Gyford for their coverage of both of the London Championships.

	CH to update Board on E&I project at November meeting 
Discussion about next phase of SAMH Partnership to be brought to November meeting 
	

	
	Item 13: MM advised that a Parliamentary Reception is being held on the 26th October with AJ hosting. 

MM and CH are working on an Impact Document for the Scottish Government, based on the results from a recent survey which was sent to Club members, jogscotland members and Officials. The paper, which clearly evidences how vital the sport of athletics in Scotland is to the wider physical activity and health agendas (inactive to active), will be circulated at the Parliamentary Reception.
There were no further questions on the CEO report. 


	
	

	  9
	UKA Chair
	
	

	
	IB introduced RB and asked him to update the Board on UKA’s strategy progress. 

The main highlights of the discussion were: 

What should the strategy be for athletics in the UK? 
It was noted that several meetings have already taken place between RB, IB and MM and that scottishathletics have already been very proactive. 


How do we channel all the different views and opinions? It is important to recognise that every Athletics NGB has different needs and challenges and how do we bring them all together into one strategy?

RB’s believes it should be done as a partnership. One organisation will lead on it, rather than there being representation from every Home Country, but it is important that we engage in good communication - not only with the Home Countries, but also with the Sports Councils. UKA have held meetings with the Home Countries (CEO and Chair) to discuss the broad areas of concern. 
RB advised that key to the strategy will be partnerships and engaging in good conversation. Even though the Funding and Governance models in Scotland are different, we can bridge the gap of differences by communication. 

Athletics is commercially underdeveloped and it is very difficult to secure sponsorships now, due to a change in the market and this is only getting harder. 


	
	

	
	IB asked the Board if there were any questions. 
The Board expressed concern about the lack of representation from the Home Countries on the UKA Board. 

RB advised it is important that communications are kept open, and accept that challenges for Home Countries are different. He believes that is it not about representation, as this doesn’t fix the problem. It is about identifying the challenges and working together to solve them.  

The Board commented that UKA don’t fully understand clubs the system and how athletes and potential medal winners come through that system.  It was suggested that it is important to identify where the future talent is coming from, and that is through the clubs. There was also concerns raised about the lack of support being offered to talented young athletes at club level. The Board commented that there are some clubs who consistently have good athletes coming through and these need to be supported. scottishathletics recognise the talent is coming from the clubs and have invested a lot of time and money into club development - providing support to the clubs with Club Together Officers, Coach development, talent development. It’s about sharing good practice.

IB summarised the discussion and it was agreed that meetings with RB and UKA would continue to work on and progress the strategy.  
With no further questions, RB left the meeting 


	
	

	 10
	Performance Update 
	
	

	
	RH gave an update on recent performances, noted in the CEO report. 

He highlighted that Holly McArthur will also get a 4x4 relay bronze as she ran in the heats.  

The National Academy is running from 16th – 18th October. There are two new coaches (Andy Neal and Aston Moore) covering jumps and throws. 

It was reported that although Andy Young’s UKA/SA support is primarily to coach Laura Muir, he is also working on a middle-distance project. It was noted that three new athletes will also work with him (Katie Brown, Michael MacMillan, Sol Sweeney). Coaches are welcome to attend these sessions to observe.  

CGS: RH updated the Board on the athletes who have already achieved a nomination standard the required number of times. 

RH also advised that financial support will be given to the National Academy Athletes to travel to British indoor and outdoor championships.

Eilish McColgan, Callum Hawkins and Andy Butchart have been supported in the past to attend altitude training. 

MM advised that 10 out of the 16 athletes who went to London were not on a UKA funding programme before the Championships. 


	
	

	
	The Board asked why scottishathletics are funding athletes to go on training camps if they are on UKA funding, 

RH advised that not all athletes go to the UK altitude camp, but some go to the preferred camps/venues. The ongoing altitude programme has been in place for about 8 years. 

The Board enquired how we are going to deal with the expectation to reach our medal target at the CGS and the focus from the media? 

MM advised that scottishathletics will have a strategy in place in advance. This was then discussed with MM and PJ.

	
	

	11
	Coaching Update    
	
	

	
	DR gave an update on Coaching. 

The main highlights of the presentation were: 
3 new members of the Coaching Team:
Angus MacDonald - Welfare Officer. 

Alison Grey – Coaching Co-ordinator.  

Angie Sutherland – Coaching and Welfare Administrator. 
DR advised that Angus has started reviewing our policies and procedures and the differences between the legislation in England and Scotland. The priority will be on communicating the updated policies and procedure to members, coaches and clubs, and supporting clubs to ensure they have their own policies and procedures up to date. 
Improving partnerships and working closely with Volunteer Scotland and Children’s 1st, to update MOR’s. Looking to exceed requirements and best practice. 
Draw up an education plan - webinars, e-bulletins – to provide training programmes for clubs and support for Club welfare officers.  

Implement new self-assessment MOR’s for clubs

Coach Qualification update:
Pilot of new athletics Coach, with elective day 3 online learning options in order to increase the number of qualified jumps and throws coaches coming through the system. 

Focus on Tutor recruitment programme – there are currently only 4 tutors who can deliver athletics coaching in Scotland. There is a 2-year plan in place for this. 

Coaching Development Update:
Coaching conference - more options for networking in between courses 

Conclusion of Athletic Development and Physical Prep IV taking place in Aberdeen later this year. 

The priorities going forward are Recruit, Train, Deploy and Retain.  

Recruiting more coaches with the aid of promotional video 

Retain coaches through recognition, value and appreciation - Annual Awards, Coach medals at Championships, quality of experience, aim to keep them motivated once the athlete leaves the sport. 

	
	

	12
	AGM Update 
	
	

	
	MM updated the Board on the upcoming AGM. 
He advised that information packs have all been sent. 

IB reiterated the importance of making sure Clubs attend either by Mandate or Proxy 
	
	

	13
	National Records Ratification Update
	
	

	
	No new records were presented for approval at this stage – the next Track and Field meeting is in October, so there will be an update at the November Board meeting. 

	
	

	 14
	Finance Update  
	
	

	
	The Board were happy to accept the amendments to the Finance Procedures Document.
DA advised there was nothing further to report on the accounts in addition to the papers already presented. 
There were no questions. 


	
	

	15
	Competition Review Update 
	
	

	
	MM advised that after the agreement at the last meeting to consult with the sport on the Grand Prix series, this had now been done. It was sent out to athletes, coaches and club secretaries. There were 243 responses, with around 99% of them positive. 

From the feedback, there are some key actions are to be taken forward for further consideration: 

· Events should take place at weekends and not midweek Open Graded
· Work with the Performance Team and ensure ‘performance athletes’ encouraged to attend and timetabled into the delivery structures

· U13s should be a multi-event competition only so we don’t encourage early event specialisation

· Special dispensation around event delivery options for Island

communities

· Potential in scoring to consider single year group bandings (pros and cons)

· U11s – strong feeling about developing competition structure (locally) for U11 athletes

MM relayed his thanks to MMG, MB, LR and Ally Love for their work on the review. 
 
	
	

	16
	CRM Timelines update
	
	

	
	MM referred to the circulated paper. He advised that there was a slight delay due to modifications, mainly around the permitting and online entry system. 

There were no questions from the Board. 
	
	

	17
	AOB 
	
	

	
	AL thanked MM for attending the recent sportscotland Board meeting.  
	
	

	18
	Date of next meeting: 13 November 2017
	
	


